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MSDS标题

HACH NEODYMIUM CHLORIDE SOLUTION MSDS报告

产品标题

三氯化钕

CAS号

10024-93-8

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
HACH NEODYMIUM CHLORIDE SOLUTION

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Laboratory solution.

Xiya



CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful by inhalation.
Causes burns.
Risk of serious damage to eyes.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  The material can produce chemical burns within the oral cavity and
gastrointestinal tract following ingestion.  Repeated or prolonged exposure
to acids may result in the erosion of teeth, swelling and or ulceration of
mouth lining. Irritation of airways to lung, with cough, and inflammation of
lung tissue often occurs. Chronic exposure may inflame the skin or
conjunctiva.

EYE
  The material can produce chemical burns to the eye following direct
contact. Vapors or mists may be extremely irritating.  If applied to the
eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.

SKIN
  The material can produce chemical burns following direct contactwith the
skin.  Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example, cuts, abrasions or
lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects. Examine the skin
prior to the use of the material and ensure that any external damage is
suitably protected.

INHALED
  If inhaled, this material can irritate the throat andlungs of some persons.
Inhalation of vapors or aerosols (mists, fumes), generated by the material
during the course of normal handling, may be harmful.  There is some evidence
to suggest that this material can cause, if inhaled once, irreversible damage
of organs.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Repeated or prolonged exposure to corrosives may result in the erosion of
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teeth, inflammatory and ulcerative changes in the mouth and necrosis (rarely)
of the jaw. Bronchial irritation, with cough, and frequent attacks of
bronchial pneumonia may ensue. Gastrointestinal disturbances may also occur.
Chronic exposures may result in dermatitis and/or conjunctivitis.  There has
been some concern that this material can cause cancer or mutations but there
is not enough data to make an assessment.  Limited evidence suggests that
repeated or long-term occupational exposure may produce cumulative health
effects involving organs or biochemical systems.  Repeated or prolonged
exposure to acids may result in the erosion of teeth, swelling and or
ulceration of mouth lining. Irritation of airways to lung, with cough, and
inflammation of lung tissue often occurs. Chronic exposure may inflame the
skin or conjunctiva.  Neodymium is one of the rare earth metals - light type
(cerium family). Rare earth metals have not been shown to have toxic effects,
but dust inhalation can still cause scarring of the lungs.
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